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June -August 2024 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
We hope you are all well. We are excited to share latest updates and prayer requests. On July 11, 2024, 
we had the joy of another baptism, and I was blessed to baptize 9 individuals who decided to follow the 
Lord in water baptism. It was also a privilege to baptize our eldest daughter, Jaelyn as well! Please pray as 
we continue to disciple them that they may grow in their faith and walk with God. 
 
On Sunday August 4, 2024, we celebrated our 1st year Church anniversary. The whole month of July we 
went out as a church every Saturday morning to do soul winning and inviting people in the community. 
We praise the Lord for 3 people who got saved during our Saturday soul winning. We also praise the Lord 
for a total of 130 plus in attendance with 40+ first time visitors. Eight of them accepted Jesus Christ as 
their Saviour! It was a sweet and exciting time, and the Gospel was clearly preached by our friend, guest 
speaker missionary Chris & Ivy Hurst who are missionaries here in Antipolo. We also had our first ever 
choir special which was a huge blessing. We praise God for His provision for this event and the positive 
outcome. Please pray for us as we have been following up with all the first-time visitors, especially the 
people who received Christ as their Saviour.  
 
Our children just started their school year the second week of August and it is a blessing that they get to 
homeschool here using Abeka video. Kids are growing up so fast and it is encouraging to see them grow 
and adapt to the culture and country we are serving in. Please continue to pray for our kids! 
 
Ways that you could pray for our family: 1. Our health; with the changing weather of humidity storms, our 
family has been going through some minor sickness. Please pray especially for our kids as they are 
always the ones affected first. 2. Continual guidance and wisdom, and effectiveness as we continue to 
serve the Lord here. 3. Please pray for the spiritual growth of the newly saved. We always keep you in our 
prayers. Thank you so much again for your continual prayers and financial support.  
 
In His Service, 
The Catalan Family 

 
 


